
Bedminster Township School

Parent Teacher Organization

Meeting Minutes

March 12, 2013

Welcome and Comments -- Deborah Weiss, co-president
· Meeting called to order at 7:10 p.m.  Announcement given that meetings are recorded for the purpose of writing the minutes by the secretary.  

Approval of February 2013 minutes -- Marisa Austenberg, co-secretary

· Minutes approved

Principal’s Report (Superintendent’s & Supervisor of Instruction‘s Reports) -- Mr. Corby Swan

· The week of February 26-March 1 was Read Across America.  Guest readers asked to stand.  A highlight was having Sparky, the Somerset Patriots mascot come to read. Thanks to Mrs. Quinn and Mrs. Turso for organizing this wonderful event.  

· Spring sports, baseball, softball and lacrosse are under way.

· Upcoming testing:  OLSAT: Gr 2 & 5 for G&T placement on 4/9, 10, 12, 15, 16,17 & 19; Access for English Language Learners on 4/18; Terra Nova Gr 2 beginning on 4/23; NJASK beginning on April 29 for Gr 6 & 7 with other grades to follow. 

· Thomas Jacobs, grade 7, has qualified for the NJ State Geography Bee finals on 4/5 at Rowan University.  Thomas is the first Bedminster student to qualify for state finals consecutively in 21 years.  He scored in the top 100 of qualifying scores to compete.  We are very proud of him.

Teacher Representative — Mr. Chuck Hogan

· Thank you for all of the PTO grants awarded.  

· We are looking forward to Saturday’s Spring Fling.

Board of Education Representative -- Jennifer Johanssen

· BOE continuing to work on the budget and finalize things by the end of March.  With the Superintendent out on sick leave she knows there are a lot of questions from the parents but board is not allowed to discuss because of the related health issue.  There is a meeting tomorrow at 6:30 that will go immediately into closed session.  
· Questions posed to Mrs. Johansson about the upcoming emergency meeting. She said it is open to the public but will close immediately. The focus is on the issue with the superintendent. Those in attendance were told they can find BOE email address on the website; from there it will go to the individual board members. March 28 meeting is when the budget has to be finalized. Encouraged everyone to not wait for a meeting if they have concerns; write emails or letters.

Correspondence -- Lori Crowell, co-secretary
· Thank you’s sent from 7th grade for “A Comedy of Errors”.  From Mr. Schoch, the students wrote couplets as a Thank You from the 6th grade.  Letter from Mrs. Lykes upon her retirement thanking the PTO for all their support over the years.

Treasurer’s Report -- Jessica Pascale, treasurer
· Cash flow for January 31st-February 28th is:   Inflows-$13,406.42 from ads, donations, basket tickets and admissions from SF, outflows-$4,573.02 from Holiday Tea and SF expenses; bank balance as of March, 11th--$51,929.80.

New Business

· Teacher Appreciation Luncheon to be chaired by Suzie Stevinson.  She will be looking for volunteers to help with that.  Date TBD.

· PTO executive board vacancies will be available for next year.  Please see any board member for information; these positions will be up for vote in the May meeting.

· Bedminster Charities Golf Classic. Meeting at Trump attended by Deb and Jenn; the BCGC handles Fall Fest and gives a sizable donation to the PTO.  They are looking for three board positions.  There will not be monthly meetings; most communication by email with meetings closer to Fall Fest.  

Old Business

· Schoolkidz--Thanks to Mr. Swan for his help with this program.  Not a for-profit program for the PTO.  It gives parents an opportunity to have their kid’s supplies provided for them on the first day of school.  Lists are supplied by the teachers.   PK and 1-8 lists are going to be available March 25; forms will be distributed to home and online.  Pricing is available for anyone who wants to know; 4th grade is $28.85, 2nd grade is $19.72 as examples.  Schoolkidz is a Staples based program.  The orders will come in in August.  It is a service for the parents as a convenience.  
· Spring Fling--Still looking for volunteers for night of.  You can sign up via the FF sign up.  We expect it to be a fun night with baskets, gambling, silent auction and great food.  Couples can volunteer together.  Comment from member regarding the use of class funds for ad space--this is optional and not something required of classes.
Ongoing Committees

· Homeroom Parents--Mary Kessler & Suzie Stevinson--Reminder to parents to forward emails to class.

· Programs/Assemblies- Karna Johnsen/Monica Burch-- Not present.
· Helping Hands-No requests this year.
· 8th Grade Fundraising--Maureen Murphy--Not present.  Student/faculty basketball game set for April 19th.
Comments from membership:  Nominations are being taken for Teacher of the Year; due before spring break.  Reminder to be sent out to homeroom parents, nomination form on the school webpage and in the Friday Folder.  Forms are also available in the main office.

Pat Palmeri, FCS Teacher, Co-President of BTA spoke to membership and plead for FCS to be saved from the upcoming budget cuts. She addressed many of the reasons she feels FCS benefits students with references to multiple sources in the media espousing the benefits of FCS.  She said teaching of FCS incorporates character education, anti-bullying, fiscal responsibility, check writing, the evils of credit cards, the art and passion of cooking and eating and how to do it healthily.  FCS has the highest enrollment of all the specials.  It is the only program being cut.  
Cheryl Mitchell spoke of her concerns regarding the loss of FCS and the increase in class sizes in other specials. Also has concerns regarding other areas, i.e. Speech services, library etc., being cut. 
Parents spoke about students learning life skills in FCS that enable them to care for themselves and skills important  when dealing with families, especially in divided families where these skills may not be the priority for parents to teach. Another parent mentioned that standardized test scores not where they should be, and teachers are burdened with so many new requirements they have to cover in their classes. If there were enough time and money, these programs would be great, but more academic time is needed to be on par with other schools and other test scores.  Johanssen said many expenses are out of the control of the BOE.  They are trying to balance the cuts with not raising taxes.  If the budget goes to vote, it will fall to the town council to decide and they are trying to keep that from happening and trying to save what they can.  Parents encouraged to write letters and send suggestions to the BOE.

Meeting adjourned at 7:55 pm. Next meeting will be held April 9, 2013.


